The Indian River Symphonic Association announces the expansion of its management staff to address the
growing interests of our Vero Beach Community.

Following a highly successful year of exciting concerts, programs, and recitals, we are looking forward to an
equally active 2025-2026 season. To maximize the support of our community of concertgoers and to welcome
new members, we have expanded our staff to include the full-time position of Managing Director. Together
with the Assistant Manager, the Managing Director will oversee the increasing demands of IRSA. Our members
expect the best in service and in programming and we are ready to exceed your expectations.

The IRSA Board is therefore pleased to announce that Staci Rosbury has been promoted to Managing Director.
After almost 7 years as Administrator for the organization, she has impressed the Board with her remarkable
organizational skills and personal standards of excellence.

Staci has willingly assumed roles of increasing responsibility and her clear undertaking of the organization’s
many complex aspects have distinguished her as an innovative and effective manager. She has the ability to
respond to various interpersonal styles with tact and efficiency and has repeatedly shown her commitment to
furthering the goals and mission of IRSA. Staci is well respected by members of the Board, supporters, and
patrons alike.

Staci’s experience as an arts educator in Brevard County and her on-going position as Conductor of the
Melbourne Municipal Band, give her a profound respect for music artists and a genuine passion for the
beautiful music that is at the heart of our association. With expanded duties as Managing Director, Staci is
well-positioned to contribute to the future development of the association, and we are most grateful for her
continued commitment to IRSA. Congratulations, Staci!



